ORIENTATION OCTOBER 3, 2022
San Angelo Dynamic Downtown Lions Club
P.O. Box 1401   •   San Angelo, TX 76902   •   P: (830) 703-9296

Attendees: 	Theresa Cain, Laurel Scott, Richard Agee, Otilia Sanchez, Joe Guerra, PDG Frank Berthold, Dan Anderson, PDG Marshall Twombly, Ann Woehl, Janice Turner, Margie Lyons, Kara James, Lori Gould, Dianna Cate, Terri Bomberger, Kathryn Beach, and Guest Sandra Freeman


Boss Theresa called the meeting to order at 6:00pm

PDG Frank Berthold led us in prayer

Boss Theresa provided food for the occasion and invited all to partake. She also explained our charity endeavors.

Boss Theresa explained the purpose of the meeting, provided all with an orientation booklet, brochure of “who we are”, “what we do”, “How we make Miracles happen”, “How we support our youth”, “How the Downtown Lions have fun”, and “Our Charity endeavors” and a note book to keep them in.

Lion Joe Guerra, 2nd Vice stated the club is improving their information to all members by presented how the club information is posted on the web page, facebook and how he sends out text messages on messenger to all members who have provided their cell phone numbers. 

Secretary, Dick Agee informed how he sends out information to club members as requested, sends dues invoices, receives money, records the receipt and turns the money to the treasurer taking her receipt, records the member payment in Quick Book, records weekly member attendance as well as board meetings. Creates the board minutes. Our secretary is the club officer to Lions Club International (LCI) and maintains our club member roster and orders LCI supplies as requested and distributes our district correspondence to our members. 
Secretary completes the new member packets as well as the sponsor certificates.

Treasurer, Laurel presented the 3 accounts (Administration, Charity and Tail Twister) that she maintains. Laurel explained which accounts the money goes into as well as what bills are paid from which account. She explained how each account is balanced to the bank statements each month. Laurel explained the Texas Lions Camp in Kerrville and the work that is done their.

Sandra Freeman gave a detailed explanation of the Eye Glass operation, and that several Lions members are licensed eye examiners and visit schools in our district as requested. She also went on to tell the operation of the eye receipt, sorting, cleaning, classification and distribution of glasses. Sandra gave a tour of the facility explaining the operation as he toured. 

Meeting closed at 7:00pm
			
Richard Agee, secretary
 
